P. O. Box 20195 Orlando, Florida 32814 February 21st., 1968

Dear Robert:

As usual this is a plea for help. I am assembling my Jenkins data hoping to have it printed in the near future but still have many missing links.

Washie (Mary Washington (Jenkins) Rhett) has sent me some family information on which I hope you can help me. She has a habit of rambling so it is hard to follow her trend of thought, so have sorted the 'wheat from the chaff' as it were, which I will give you on an attached sheet.

In mentioning the Glover property in Grahamville she said that the house which had belonged to her grand-uncle, Col. Joseph Glover, had been sold and was moved to Ridgeland and is now what is known as the "Plantation Restaurant", which I have seen but never stopped there. Do you happen to know anything about that? His son, Joseph Glover, had a house next door which was destroyed by fire a number of years ago. He had a large family and in later years moved to Savannah.

Did you ever check the Ladson data which was owned by Miss or Mrs. Myrta Hudson, decd. of Charleston? I would be interested to know if it had anything about my Ladson branch of the family.

A number of years ago while doing some research work in the Chas. Library (where the Old Citadel buildings are) I asked if they had any records of ships and passengers, the answer was no, since then I have a number of references of that sort in the SCHMs Have you any idea where these references can be found? I would also like to check the old slave ships as the Rev. Henry Talbird in his history mentions that a Ladson & Conyers bought a carge from Boston, he had the data but lost it in a fire. If that record is available it should give first names.

You mentioned in one of your letters that Mr. McConnell had sent you some information, does he do research work? I was under the impression that he was interested in the Glover data as he was connected with the family. You also said that he suggested that I contact Miss Beulah Glover, she gave me quite a bit of help when I started my research, she is almost blind and at that time her niece, who she referred to as her seeing eye dog, (or at least the niece did) was unable to help. I recently saw that Miss Glover had written a book so is evidently able to work once more.

Recently I received some information from Mrs. Faunt and she mentioned that she was having a copy made of the Black data which she would send me and after I finished with it I could send it on to you, as yet I have not received it. I have been helping her with her new project as much as I can.

You and Cora have been quite busy here of late, I know that you enjoyed meeting so many family connections. with all goods wells